Board of Health Minutes May 2, 2017

The meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. with Ms. Amodei, Mr. Moeller and Mr. Parkin present.

All bills and time sheets submitted were approved for payment.

The minutes of the meeting of April 18th were approved as written.

Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day

Ms. Amodei will work at the collection day from 9-10:00 a.m. on May 20th.

47 Lower Dam Way – Building Permit Signature

The approved septic plan is for 3 bedrooms. Ms. Amodei confirmed based on the building plans that the home is designed for 3 bedrooms. The room in the basement is not considered a bedroom. After reviewing and approving the water test report, the Board signed the building permit application.

1010 Main Street – System Redesign for an existing home

The Board reviewed the septic plan for an infiltrator system on a leach bed. Since the trenches are touching/side by side and not separated, the calculations using the side walls cannot be considered. The Board consulted with Ms. Braley, our Nashoba Consultant by phone. She said she will discuss it with the design engineer.

The plan was not approved.

422 Pond Street, Lot 1 432 Pond Street, Lot 2 468 Pond Street, Lot 3

All three above plans for septic systems were originally designed and approved by the Board using a conventional system. The plans are now being re-submitted designed and designed using the Presby System. The Board reviewed and approved the re-designs and signed new septic permits.

Other Business

Meet with the Selectmen on May 17th to discuss appointment of a new board member at 6:30 pm. Mr. Moeller submitted his resignation effective May 16, 2017.

The meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.